To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
Capital Improvement Process 
Date:
September 25, 2012
Earlier this year the town council requested a review of the facility needs for our municipal and school buildings.   In the last few days, we have received from Harriman Associates a draft report of identified needs.  Meredith Nadeau, Greg Marles and I are meeting with Harriman Associates today to recommend some changes in the report to make it more easy to follow, to have an executive summary and to have more consistency in the presentation.  
Yesterday, Meredith, Greg and I met with Finance Chairs Frank Governali and Michael Moore to update them on the progress of the report and to discuss next steps. We did not share the actual first draft of the report with Frank and Michael as the report as it now stands would lead to more questions than answers. We anticipate a final report in the next week or so.
It is important to update everyone on the big picture of what the draft report shows and what it does not show. 

The town and schools each have about $200,000 in the current budget for capital facility projects.  With structures with about $50.0 million in building value, we should be spending a total of about $1.0 or $600,000 more than we are now.  We thought this amount was close to what our investment should be prior to the report being done and the preliminary work from Harriman seems to bear this out.   The annual need is about $200,000 for municipal projects and about $800,000 annually for school projects.  These costs are in addition to the bond for the library. Thus, the amount being spent on municipal buildings currently is about right and the schools are $600,000 short of what projections show should be being spent. 
We have projected our debt service costs for the next ten years and find that due to debt service being retired, we can undertake the library project and $10.4 in facility improvements elsewhere and our overall costs over the next ten years will average  $167,696 annually more  this year.  This amounts to taxes being 10 cents per thousand valuation higher than the current $15.82 or 6/10ths of one percent.  This is about $32.00 annually to the median value property.  Again, this funds both a new library and $10.4 million in other building improvements over the next ten years.  
In our discussions yesterday, we recognized that the $10.4 million +- in capital improvements will need to be prioritized and a more precise funding model should be evaluated.  The reference above to what the report does not show is that we also should be looking at other needs including trucks, busses, other equipment, technology and roadway and drainage projects. Is the current plan in the municipal budget to add $100,000 each year for the next five years sufficient?   Are the schools funding the appropriate amounts now in order to keep up adequate replacement schedules?
It was discussed if it would be advisable to have a temporary ad hoc four person committee made up of two elected officials from each body along with the superintendent of schools and the town manager  to look at all capital needs and to report back to each of the elected bodies with an implementation plan for capital improvements.  Under this scenario, following the committee report both boards would then independently consider the proposed implementation plan.  This process would be in keeping with the one town concept and with the longstanding council goal to have a unified capital improvements planning process. The committee would meet into early next year so  their work could be considered during the budget review period. 
I look forward to hearing your thoughts at the workshop on October 1st. 

